1 - For Jedidiah, to
accept Christ as his
Savior at an early
age

2 - For the Lord to
protect our shipping
container from theft
and water damage

3 - For us to find the
right vehicle

4 - For our house to
be ready by the time
our shipping
container arrives

5 - For Isaac to get
saved

September 2022

The Gardner Family

Dear Pastors and Friends,

We would like to thank all of you for faithfully praying. God has already answered several
of the prayer requests that were in last month’s prayer letter. First, God allowed me to get
the work permit without any issues! We thank the Lord for this blessing because all of the
remaining documents have the work permit as a prerequisite. Next, the Lord allowed me to
get a Ugandan tax number which was vital for us to receive our shipping container. Please
pray that I will be able to get a Ugandan drivers license in the upcoming month of October.

We are thrilled to tell you that there is already “fruit that abounds to your account!” The
Lord allowed us to lead a teenage boy named Juventine to the Lord. We praise the Lord that
the Gospel works no matter where you are in the world! Also, twenty-one people decided to
follow the Lord in believer’s baptism this month. We are excited that people are not only
getting saved, but they are also learning about becoming a disciple of Christ and then living
it. Please pray for a security guard that works for us named Isaac. I was talking with him the
other day and found out that he has not yet accepted Christ as his Savior. Please pray that he
will understand the gospel and choose Christ over the works-based salvation that he is
currently holding on to.

Please continue to pray for the procurement of our Ugandan vehicle. As mentioned last
month, the upcoming month of October is when we will be making the purchase. Please pray
that we will find the vehicle that the Lord has for us.

Please continue to pray for the preparation of our house. We have made progress in the
house, and we praise the Lord for that, but there is still much work to be done before it is
ready to be moved into. We have a little over one month left until the shipping container
arrives.

For the furtherance of the Gospel,
Matthew, Savannah, and Jedidiah Gardner
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THIS IS JUVENTINE AFTER HE ACCEPTED
CHRIST AS HIS SAVIOR.




